
 

 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISPLAY AND PUBLIC HEARING AMENDMENT  

TO THE FY 2019 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN FOR CARES ACT FUNDS 

BENSALEM TOWNSHIP, PA 

 

In accordance with the Federal regulations at 24 CFR, Part 91, Bensalem Township has prepared 

a Substantial Amendment to its 2019 Annual Action Plan for CARES Act Funds for the U.S. 

Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) Community Development and Planning 

Program.  

 

Copies of the Substantial Amendment for the CARES Act Funds will be available for a period of 

five days beginning April 26, 2023.   

 

Bensalem Township will hold a public hearing on Friday, April 28, 2023, at 10:00 AM to solicit 

citizen comments on the Substantial Amendment. The hearing will be held in the Municipal 

Building, 2400 Byberry Road, Bensalem, PA 19020. 

 

The Township proposes a revision to its 2019 Annual Action Plan for CARES Act Funds for 

Community Block Grant (CDBG) Program funding: 

 

• Cancel 2019 CARES Legal Aid Program: $63,175.08 CDBG 

• Increase 2019 CARES Food Bank Program $63,175.08 CDBG 

 

100 percent ($100%) of the funding will be used for activities benefiting low or moderate-

income persons with disabilities.  

 

Interested persons are encouraged to express their views on the Substantial Amendment to the 

2019 Annual Action Plan for Cares Act in writing to the Office of Community Development, 2400 

Byberry Road, Bensalem, PA 19020, Attention: Mr. William Cmorey, Director.  Comments on 

the CARES Act amendment will be accepted through 4:00 p.m. May 1, 2023. 

 

By Order of 

 

Joseph DiGirolamo, Mayor 

Bensalem Township 


